

















July 6, 2000


	NOTICE OF APPLICATION


	File No.:	0166929-001-JC, Indian River County


	Applicant:	Indian River County


	Project:	Indian River County Beach Restoration





You are hereby notified that the Department of Environmental Protection is considering the referenced application for a joint coastal permit, pursuant to Chapter 161 and Part IV of Chapter 373, Florida Statutes, and authorization to use state-owned submerged lands, pursuant to Chapter 253, Florida Statutes. You will be notified of any further action taken on this permit application





Project Description:  The proposed project includes beach restoration along four segments of Indian River County totaling 8.3 miles.  Approximately 2.59 million cubic yards of sand is proposed to be dredged from three offshore borrow areas.  The Sebastian Inlet/Ambersand Beach segment (13, 281 ft. long, R-4 through T-17), consists of placement of 730,200 cy of fill with a 130 ft. berm width. The Wabasso Beach segment (11,705 ft. long, R-37 through R-49), consists of 710,505 cy of fill, 115.6 ft. berm width. The Vero Beach segment (728,400  ft. long, R-74 through R-86), consists of 728,400 cy of fill, 98 ft. berm width. The South County Beach segment (7,138 ft. long, T-100 through R-107), consists of 417,800 cy of fill, 114 ft. berm width. Typical beach profiles depict a +9 NGVD berm elevation with a landward dune feature.  Proposed nourishment intervals are 8 yrs. for Ambersand, Wabasso and Vero Beach, and 5 yrs. for the South County Beach.  An unspecified acreage of hardbottom is located within all of the proposed fill templates.  An artificial reef is proposed for hardbottom mitigation.





This notice of application is being distributed in order to assist the Department of Environmental Protection in developing facts on which to base a decision on the permit application.  For accuracy and completeness, all comments concerning this proposed project and its potential impacts should be submitted in writing with supporting data, evidence, or rationale to furnish a clear understanding of the basis for the comments.  Please refer to File No. 0166929-001-JC in your response.





Comments should be sent to the Department of Environmental Protection, Office of Beaches and Coastal Systems, 3900 Commonwealth Boulevard, Mail Station 300, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000 within thirty (30) calendar days of the date of this letter.  


Sincerely,











						Keith J. Mille


Environmental Specialist


Office of Beaches and Coastal Systems


Enclosures


